

2025-11-21

November GMM Minutes

G.T.D. Bernoulli

Location: FBG 5616.0128

Time: 17:08-18:25

Secretary: Lisa

Present: Vic, Lisa, Anas, Mark, Ádám, Eline, Irina, Elko, Pierre, Amanda

1) Opening

Victoria: That's right, we can start, and if people come before coming, because the good thing about having no people. It means that we go way faster. So, let's do we have to leave the music on? Because I feel like that's a bit distracting.

Mark: No, no turn it off. I just put it like introduction music.

Victoria: Okay, um. All right, welcome everybody. We opened the meeting at what time. Is it at 5:08 PM? Amazing.

2) Establishing Agenda

Victoria: First well yeah, I did the opening. Okay, this is the establishing of the agenda. This is what we're gonna go through today. Probably very quickly.

3) Approval of Minutes

Let's start with the approval of meets from last time. If any of you actually read them, is anyone against the minutes from the last meeting?

Pierre: No, wait, where can you read them?

Victoria: The website, they're uploaded to the website. After each meeting in case you have any doubts about what happened or what we discussed during the meeting, you can go back to them. Everyone approves?

All: *nodding*

4) Announcements

a) Upcoming events

Victoria: Yes, amazing next thing. We continue to the announcements. So for upcoming events, the BGF, the two people that are here, organized the ice skating for next week. And then the ski trip was actually successfully announced, and hopefully we will have from 10 to 20 people. If I'm not incorrect to actually participating in the ski trip.

Mark: Oh, yeah, the ski trip?

Victoria: Yes.

Mark: We need 16 people like actually participating.

Victoria: All right.

Eline: We have 10.

Victoria: But there's 10 for now, already.

Mark: The deadline for giving the final answer is a month before the trip happening. So the 27th of January. So until then, we have quite a long time, so I hope people will sign

up.

Victoria: So sign up quickly guys.

Mark: Sooner or later.

Victoria: Please sign up soon. Oh, and we also have the Christmas dinner. Which, when was it?

Mark: So it was changed the date of the Christmas dinner by like 2 or 3 times and now we're trying to do it on the 12th of December. Because basically almost everybody leaves sooner for the Christmas vacation. So Hazem is trying to organize it on the 12th of December. He went to the NB cafeteria to book the place and hopefully by Monday I'll get an answer whether the canteen is booked or not. Hopefully, we'll have a December dinner quite early.

Victoria: And please guys come. It's also potluck based, which means you sign up and you make a dish and you bring it, and we all eat what we all cook. Which is pretty nice? You're not here, so I'm not looking at you (*looks at Pierre and Elko*). And yes, those are the upcoming events. As for updates on the lounge and the location of... (*sees question of Irina*)

Irina: For the Christmas dinner, don't forget to invite the professors.

Victoria: Okay, we need to do that. We will invite professors.

b) Updates on Lounge/Location of Snacks

Elko: So wait, what is the lounge now? Like up here?

Victoria: We don't have one. Our stuff is in NB, but we don't use it as a lounge so you can't really like go there and spend time there. But it's an NB. We are working on it. For now, the location of snacks will remain in the master's room. We did have a problem with Woodsprite, which is the website in which you say you are buying, as

you're probably noticed in the borrels. So basically, we put a sheet in the master's room saying, like, put your name, what you're taking and the amount, and hopefully people are actually being truthful. Oh, it is back on? Well, it is back on, amazing. Great Woodsprite is back on, that was our main issue today.

5) Received documents

Victoria: So, received documents. If I am not incorrect. We didn't receive any documents, so we're fine.

Anas: Received documents?

Victoria: Ah, that is like that one time that they decided to install the educational affairs. They did like a motion or like a document saying. But there wasn't any this time, so perfect.

6) Budget and balance update 2025-2026

a) Budget update

Victoria: And now to the fun part, which is the budget.

Anas: Okay, so for the budget. We have been spending quite a lot of money since September, mainly on consumptions for you guys in the master's room. Other than that, we have spent very little amount till now on free borrels. Despite having 3 free borrels until now. Other than that, we had one Wednesday Lunch in November, which cost us 94 euros as you can see. That is the only thing we have for now for Wednesday Lunches. Other than that, the accounting program has been taking money, 90 euros every month, which will be subsidized by the university subsidy. As well as the bank cost. Other than that, we had no board activities till now. They will be coming up soon. But then the safety training, which only Lisa: and Eline: went for has cost us €408. Next slide. Yes, so for our Constitution drinks, we had expected expense of €600, but we had an expense of only €394. Looking at our current situation, we are on saving mode. Other than that, Constitution cards have cost us €52 and 33 cents. Constitution gifts. We have undercut that budget as well by going to thrift stores and buying wine on action. For just 48 euros now. And we have been to 14 consti's I think, in total. Other than that, Board clothing, which was also previously shown in the September GMM has cost us €984. Graduation gifts have cost us €147 because of the previous board being graduated in the September slot. The Bernoulli welcoming committee, we have had expense way lower than expected. As we didn't have much turn up of people there and new members. So, we didn't spend a lot on it. Other than that, Feringa Building cost is just for the moving boxes that we got from action to return the boxes the university provided us with. The activity committee has had an expense of €4890 for the Woktober, of which we'll get back €2492 from contribution from members. BGF has had the axe throwing event, which cost us €292 and 50 cents, and we will get back €170 from 17 people. Next slide. In active member costs, we don't have anything other than traveling cost, which was for the Envalior event. But we'll get all the money back. We have imburshed them already. There's only one in that post. Other than that, we don't have any other expense. We just have received a sponsorship of €1171 from Sweco. Next slide. So,

this is the comparison of the original budget that was approved in the September GMM, and this is the revised budget that we have currently. Looking at our situation, we are expecting less sponsorships, we are expecting half as much, and this shows from where we are cutting the budget and allocating the money from. Some major expenses that we have cut is the AC. We have cut almost €2000 from the AC. Now, we have only expected loss of €3000. And that's the majority of it. Other than that, we have committee cost and as already shown before the constant drinks and consti gifts. We have cut budget on that as well. So, we have saved almost €600 for that, Bernoulli welcoming committee has saved €900 and AC has saved €2000. So, we are expecting a loss at the year end of €1800 instead of €6000 as previously. Looking at previous trends, Board '21-'22 to '22-'23 had have had a loss and have also made profit. That's why we are having to spend more these years, but I think this is the end. This will be the last year we can actually spend this much. Next year. If we don't have any sponsorships, if we go like this, there won't be any money left for the next board year. But then you're working on it, I think we will be in a better situation in a few months time. Because we have yearly contacts as well coming up, which Eline: will elaborate on.

Victoria: The next slide is sponsoring updates.

Anas: Yes, but then, like previous years have had a loss of €200, and sometimes they have also made a profit of a few €1000.

Victoria: I feel like it's necessary to clarify, but now there is only three people here that this is only a consequence of a carried error from previous boards. And it's not only our issue, it should have been seen before by the KasCie, but it is what it is, and we're trying our best. Also, Eline: is doing a great job. She's really trying as much as she can. But it's really a hard thing to fix this whole issue in one year as one person. We're trying to help her. But there's not much we can expect her to fix in one year.

Amanda: enters the room

Good thing, if you didn't come before the meeting is going to be done soon because there's like three people here.

Amanda: It's okay, I can make you just chug.

Anas: Oh

Victoria: But yeah, I think it's just really important to clarify that this is a carried error, and this is not only our fault. Because, I feel like, in some moments it's been implied that it might be our fault, but I don't think that's the case. And Elena is doing a great job, and I think that's very important to remark. All right; we can continue to the next slide.

Irina: Can you show the budget, so Amanda: can see it too?

Anas: Adam, go back three slides.

Amanda: Wait are we losing a lot of money in consumption?

Victoria: No, by the way (*to Anas*), you said the €94 is for the Wednesday Lunch, but people are paying for their Wednesday Lunch. Okay, so they're gonna pay for them. We're getting reimbursed.

Anas: We are not losing money on consumptions. I have had a new order, this month for the restock. I cannot charge you for you, if you have not consumed.

Amanda: Okay, slay.

b) Sponsor update

Victoria: We continue to sponsor our updates.

Irina: But maybe, Amanda, look at these ones. So, this is the budget they had in September, but now they revised it.

Amanda: (*Has a look at the screen*) The main difference is in committee cost.

Victoria: We had to cut it.

Amanda: Ah lustrum, yes. The AC minus a 1000. Top 30, from 5000 to 3000, expected. And BGF.

Irina: And we have a loss of 1800 now.

Anas: Mm.

Amanda: Traveling cost?

Anas: It'll be reimbursed. The bus we booked for Envalior.

Amanda: Merchandise?

Anas: That's just expected. We have not spent anything on it yet.

Ádám: But its plus 600?

Anas: Yes, 600 is the allocated budget for merchandise.

Amanda: Minus or plus? Are we spending or are we gaining?

Anas: Plus. Because we gain money on merchandise, we sell it for a profit. But that's just expected, we have not done anything.

Victoria: We've revisited the idea of starting to sell merchandise at the borrels, if enough people come. Depends on which ones, it's really depending of the Friday. Sometimes there's a lot of people. Sometimes there's not that many. Usually obviously the free Friday is the best one.

Amanda: But a lot of the time, people are gonna be there either way. Or doing the lab cleaning. That's also perfect. There's also there's always gonna be a lab cleaning winter.

Victoria: Oh, yes, when was that?

Amanda: Usually, the usually the lab closes like 20th-ish. Because the university will completely close for one-ish weeks. Then, you usually are told to clean everything up. Make sure everything is okay for the winter holiday, usually by then. Either Bernoulli or the analyst will throw a borrel. A lab cleaning borrel like have cleaning, and you do a borrel afterwards and usually everyone's going to be there. We can sell stuff there, but that's gonna be too small on the timing gap to make merchandise. So, you can also sell the merchandise you have.

Victoria: We have some.

Irina: Also, at the Christmas dinner.

Amanda: Christmas dinner is perfect.

Anas: But then we can only sell the merchandise that we have. Yeah, it's a risk to order new now. Because the minimum order value quantities are like 50 or sometimes 150.

Amanda: But you still have stock, right?

Victoria: Yes, we still have stock

Amanda: Because some of them are really old from previous, previous years.

Victoria: It's not related to your merchandise, Pierre: (*looks at Pierre*).

Amanda: What kind of merchandise are you trying to get?

Victoria: He wants the committee one.

Pierre: Like a T-shirt.

Victoria: We're giving €15 per person in the committee. And then they organize what they want to spend it on. And the whole T-shirt thing, that's your responsibility when you get €15 per person. I've told you this like 5 times.

Pierre: Maybe it changes, I don't know.

Lisa: Find a sponsor Pierre.

Victoria: Haha, exactly.

Pierre: I don't know.

Victoria: Did you hear what Lisa told you?

Lisa: You can find your own sponsor.

Victoria: And then you can get more expensive clothes.

Eline: Let's make a business committee.

Pierre: We'll find a sponsor, and we'll make sure it's only merchandise for BGF.

Amanda: I feel like that's gonna be like a shirt and in the back it's just multiple gyms.

Victoria: Haha Gym Shark.

Anas: Yes

All: *laughing*

Victoria: All right. Sponsor update, Eline?

Eline: Yes, sponsor update. So, as previously discussed, there have been some issues regarding the number of sponsors. We have ... (*Victoria: coughing loudly*)

Amanda: Seems like your chairman is dying, can she chug a beer?

Victoria: Okay, I'm so sorry.

Eline: Don't die and us because we'll decrease the amount of people by a lot. Okay, so not many sponsors. This is partially due to carried error like we discussed before. And also, because the way of the policy I guess that was used before was focused on the companies that we have. And we had them for a long time. Sadly, the chemical industry is not doing very well, so a lot of the companies that use to sponsor us all dropped out at the same time. Therefore, from the 30 companies I have contacted so far, I'm still in contact with 15 of those to various degrees. Some I don't expect the response from anymore. Some I'm really close to getting a deal with. So that kind of differs. The other ones rejected us apart from 2 companies, which is Sweco and WES like Anas: just told us who we have a contract with. Yes, Amanda.

Amanda: Just out of curiosity, did you contact Covestro? I just looked that they got a new deal, a couple of billion, so they supposedly have money right now.

Eline: Oh, okay!

Amanda: So, there is supposedly money right now, like from their government.

Victoria: They can probably spare a couple 100 for Bernoulli, right?

Eline: Yeah, please! So, any suggestions you guys might have I'm very open to them. The other ways in which we're solving this, there is going to be a new policy made by

the policy committee. I don't know we'll have to install that. Consisting of Amanda, Vic and me in an advising role, mostly. And then, also, I'm in contact with a lot of professors to see if they know people and any companies they have for me. Then what else are we doing? I don't remember. Contacting a lot of new companies that's basically what we're doing.

Elko: How many do we have right now?

Eline: Right now? Signed? Two.

Victoria: Well, some of it still will.

Eline: That's what I'm saying, yeah.

Irina: But how many do you realistically expect?

Eline: At the end of this year? That's a very good question.

Eline: So far, I've... (*sees Amanda raises hand*) Yes, please.

Amanda: No, after you answer her question.

Eline: Okay, from like I said the 30 I've contacted I'm still in contact with 15 but I think realistically only 5 are getting to a point where we're discussing a contract and they might sign. So, I think I won't be able to sign more than 6, maybe. There is still in the new year, 3 companies that have a yearly contract, so those might happen or might not happen. But I have seen some signs from them that at least 2 out of those are not doing great. And that's only one company that is quite certain. And then at the rate I've been contacting them, I will still get to about 20 to 30 more companies in this year. But it has to be seen whether they want to sign a contract this year, especially since all of the companies finalized their budget at the start of the year or the summer. So, it might not be useful for our board. Any like contacts that I have past February/ March will have to be carried over to the next board.

Irina: And I want to congratulate you because I never heard an external achieve something like this

Round of applause for Eline

Eline: Thank you.

Amanda: Round of applause!! No, write it down in the minutes!

Lisa: I'm writing everything down Amanda, don't you worry.

Victoria: And we will contact more.

Eline: That was what I was gonna say. I'm also going through a list of all of the alumni we have, and I'm trying to contact basically anyone, especially past board members because they are very enthusiastic about Bernoulli. Yes, please.

Amanda: I have an idea. Grir to make a publication, probably the end of January. And we usually have a column of all the sponsors, but that is like already really old. I have seen your graphic design from the board. Your amazing graphic design work.

Eline: That's you, I think. (*looks at Victoria*)

Amanda: Maybe you can renew the column and maybe make it a 2 page or one page for all the sponsors, to the companies? Because Grir is going to be sent to all alumni's, passive or active.

Victoria: So, wait, what exactly do you want me to do?

Amanda: Make a design. Or like one page for all the sponsors. Maybe like it's an idea because Grir is going to be sent out end of January. February, you might still be able

to make some contracts. And a lot of alumni are going to read the Grir too, so...

Victoria: All right. Just let me know for when we need it and I'll take care of it.

Amanda: Be formed in Januari.

Victoria: For sure, okay. I will do that.

Eline: Oh, and also, petrochemistry or Petrochem is doing very bad. So, we're trying to see about companies that are active in different areas like water companies and food-related companies, so that might help as well.

Victoria: II don't know if you can do this, but I'm gonna stop 1 second to say:

Amanda. Since you didn't come to our consti, I think you need to chug a beer like we discussed in the CvA meeting.

Amanda: What is this? There's no motion, there is no signing. There's nothing.

Victoria: I can do a motion while I'm leading the meeting. All right. Well Lisa, our amazing secretary will take care of the motion. (*Amanda being defensive*) We'll get back to you in 5 minutes.

Amanda: It's only one voice; it's not supported by anyone else.

Victoria: *Coughing loudly*

Eline: And girl be dying again, take a minute.

Irina: There is more of them than there is of us.

While Amanda signs her to all come sit at the front row, creating a more 'intimidating' audience

Victoria: Anything else about the sponsor updates?

Amanda: Yeah, how are we going to get more the next one? We are the only ones committing right now.

Victoria: We already told everyone. I told in our classes as well.

Irina: It's not enough to tell them, you have to make them.

Victoria: But you know what was the problem. Today, at 11 PM is the CB volleyball tournament. So, people are resting for that because they have to stand till 6 AM.

Irina: I don't think there actually a lot of Bernoullians going to that.

Victoria: I know a lot of people that are going.

Irina: Yes, but I'm thinking that you should have a person from each committee.

Victoria: That's what I said, and they told they told Mark: they were coming.

Mark: I asked for each committee to have at least one member and the apparently, they yeah...

Irina: But you do not ask, you tell them.

Mark: I told them like Friday evening, you're supposed to be here. And I had asked four people to come and out of them, only these 2 came (*points at BGF*)

Amanda: After this just guilt trip them!

Irina: And the education committee?

Lisa: I am here.

Victoria: And Ádám is here.

Ádám: I mean, we have the highest attendance, so... (*Lisa cheering*)

Victoria: No, the BGF does 2 out of 3, they're 2 out of 3.

Amanda: And the CvA (*making fighting noises*)

Elko: Hold on, hold on.

Pierre: We are also not board numbers.

Victoria: Huh? Ah fair enough.

Pierre: So, we don't have to come.

Victoria: But you do because you love me and because you're great people.

Pierre: Because we are so committed to Bernoulli.

Victoria: Exactly.

Amanda: MARK! BE TOXIC! Be. A. Toxic. Girlfriend.

Lisa: I'm writing this all down Amanda... (*evil laugh*)

Amanda: Nooo, don't do that! (*still continues*) Just be like: 'So... where were you last night?'

All: *laughing questionably*

Victoria: Amanda, you seem to know a lot about that. I don't know...

Amanda: I mean, I'm dealing with a lot of toxic chemicals. It reaches to my life at some point.

Victoria: All right, anything else on sponsors updated? No? All right.

7) Discharge/Installation of Committees

Then, we continue to installation and discharge of committees. Mark, you take this.

Also consider I forgot to tell you that Anas: has not been installed. So, we also have to install him in the AC.

Mark: But that is after.

Victoria: This is installation and discharge, no? He's in the AC mean, the AC is a committee. So, he needs to be installed. Wait, can I ask a question? I forgot, because last time I did too many of the hammers. I have to do it per committee, right?

Amanda: Yes, so you go installation of 'Full name. Anyone objects? No? Installed.'
(*makes hammer sound*)

Victoria: Okay, okay. Mark, take the wheel.

Mark: So, for the AC we're installing Anas: Sheikh here. He'll be the new chair of the AC.

Amanda: *Looks questioning*

Victoria: Anyone else for the AC?

Mark: We were supposed to have another member be installed, but...

Amanda: Board as chair of AC?

Mark: Since we have very few people who are actually interested in joining committees, we are forced to have board members join some of our committees.

Amanda: Joining committees, yes, but not chair.

Lisa: And the chair of the EC? (*points at Ádám*)

Amanda: That is true.

Mark: He can be a general number Amanda, I don't care.

Victoria: Do you want to be a member of the AC?

Mark: Yeah?

Amanda: I'm gonna graduate in December.

Victoria: You're part of the CvA and you're part of the Grir?

Mark: So, I think I should make a small announcement.

Lisa: She's already doing too much.

Mark: So, I think I should make a small announcement before we do any installations. So, most of the second mere master students that are actually interested in joining committees will be graduating either in December or like March/ April. So, they won't be able to fully use their free time for the committees. So, they don't want to join committees. Out of the first-year master students. We only have 14 master students which are in first year, out of which Irina: is one. The rest of them are Dutch students who are disinterested in joining any committees and are not interested in any other extracurricular activities, for some reason. Out of the third years, we have half of them already in committees and active members. The second years are quiet, I don't know, lazy to say because I've contacted a few of them. And one of them I was supposed to install today in the AC. Joachim. He is not responding to any of my messages and phone calls, so I don't know what's happening to him.

Ádám: you said but he is responding to your message.

Ádám: Yes, he responded that that he will respond to you three days ago.

Victoria: So, we're not installing him until that is figured out.

Mark: Yes, until that is figured out, I will not install him. I am installing Anas: because he is interested in joining the AC. And also, because he is treasurer, he is also able to better decisions for the AC.

Amanda: Haha, but what if the chairman of the AC needs to meet with the treasurer. (*acts out the two roles*)

- So, what are you going to do?

- Well...

All: *Laughing*

Eline: Well, we can get him a mirror...

Victoria: Nice, then he won't be lonely.

Mark: This is your Obama meme all over again.

Mark: Yes, so now for the AC, we are installing just Anas: Sheikh.

Victoria: And is anyone against this decision?

Amanda: I have voiced my concerns.

Victoria: But can I can I ask you specifically? Why are you concerned that he is chair of the AC?

Amanda: Because committee chair, especially AC, is counted as the second most committed task. It's one of the main committees and to be both in the AC, as head of the AC, and the board is a lot for one person.

Victoria: So, you mean like workload wise?

Amanda: Yeah. Because if you're a member, it's fine because then the first person that is in charge, so the chairman, is someone else. So, they should be able to manage everything. I'm just concerned that you wouldn't... You feel like you're already doing a lot of work for Bernoulli, but that's only on one side. Then it would be like, 'oh I'm doing a lot of work as treasurer, but I didn't do a lot of AC stuff'. And AC a very important committee, especially because most of the effort that we have is AC. But if you're able to manage that, then alright...

Anas: The whole point of me joining was because there's no one now for AC. Hazem

is leaving. Sander is no more in AC and Kevin doesn't want to continue. I don't know about Maria, but it's better to have someone in AC and then we could make decisions for the AC as a board as well.

Amanda: But then you'll really be the only person in it.

Anas: Yeah, I will be unless...

Victoria: If Joaquin joins.

Mark: The other member Alan is a second-year bachelor of student.

Victoria: I have no idea who that is.

Mark: So, he is actually putting a lot of work in the AC, as I talked to Hazem. And he is actually an active member, so...

Irina: So, there is two people?

Victoria: If we have Joachim, we have 3.

Mark: And Hazem until the December dinner.

Ádám: I mean I could also still convince Joachim.

Mark: He is not responding bro, I don't know...

Amanda: The current chair is Hazem, right?

Mark: Yes.

Victoria: Do you want us to leave Hazem until the next GMM? And then maybe if we get more people during the Christmas dinner or whatever we can decide who can be chair apart from Anas. And we just join Anas as a general member for now?

Victoria: Or treasury feels accurate enough, yes.

Anas: Talking to myself.

Amanda: Yeah, my concern is only the workload but if you can manage it, then it's fine. If you want to put Hazem still because he's still working on the Christmas Dinner, anyway. Up until the next GMM, that's also fine. And then keep you as the general member or treasurer.

Victoria: I would do that for now. Yeah, I would. Okay, then we keep at us as a general member. Okay, does anyone opposed to that? No alright, installed.

Mark: For the symposium committee, we are installing Nathalie Köfner as a general member. She's a second-year bachelor student.

Amanda: I know her. Her name is very familiar.

Victoria: She was also the only other person apart from me and Lisa: that went to a meeting for the girl's day. From that woman from the university. So, we know her, and she was like, 'oh I want to meet more people from the university and I want to be involved in a committee. I want to do something'. And she was between the AC and the symposium, and she thought that maybe the symposium was a better fit for her.

Amanda: Symposium, so she is secondary bachelor and anyone else?

Victoria: What else do we have?

Mark: For the symposium, we have Oualid Afassi and David Pitalua.

Victoria: All right. So, does everyone agree with this? Yes? Installed.

Mark: Yes, for the education committee we are reinstalling Lisa: here because she was deinstalled by mistake on the previous GMM.

Ádám: It was my fault.

Elko: I oppose.

Lisa: Well, f*** y**! Hey, I want to hear a reason then Elko.

Eline: For swearing she should get a motion!

Amanda: Ah, ya!

Victoria: Then, where is the motion? I don't see the motion.

Amanda: Motion that the secretary has to chug a beer. (*Hands were raised by the full audience*)

Lisa: Oh my god, noo. I didn't want to drink. (*beers opened for Lisa and Mark*)

Mark: Oh my god, so sad.

Victoria: This is like the king's cup. We made a rule that for every board member that drinks, Mark has to drink as well.

All: *Laughing*

Pierre: Yeah, he is happy with it. He wants to drink.

Eline: Cheers...

Victoria: All right. Go! (*Mark and Lisa chugging*)

Amanda: Less than 3 seconds here. How many seconds was that?

Mark: 5.

Lisa: Ohhh (*being disgusted by the cheap beer*)

Victoria: Last time on the September GMM I almost didn't get home. You guys, had me take too many beers. That was not nice.

Lisa: Oh, it's so bad.

Mark: It's okay.

Lisa: What is this?

Mark: It's like *laughing at the disgusting beer*

Victoria: And we are so mean that we leave the only person that doesn't drink up to buying the beers.

Mark: I was so thirsty bro... Are you actually okay? (*looks at Lisa*)

Lisa: *Sighs* I'm fine. I didn't like it though.

Mark: Okay, so for the EC.

Mark: We are installing Lisa Mulder.

Victoria: Any one opposed? Installed.

Elko: Congrats, congrats.

Lisa: Thank you, Elko, so nice of you...

All: *laughing*

Mark: Okay, for the top 30. We are in quite a peculiar situation. Mark: Wage wants to leave the committee because he is leaving for an internship in the beginning of March, which is the period where the top 30 borrel is happening as well. So, he doesn't want to commit to a committee in which you will not be able to participate for the biggest event of the top 30. I was talking with Aravind, and he told me that two people are more than enough to manage the Top30 committee because it's not a lot of work.

Amanda: All they do is drink beer and listen to music! Wait, do not put that in the minutes.

Victoria: To be fair it's one event. And it's a very fun event, and it's going to be great, but I also think you can manage with two people.

Mark: So honestly, I'm not against Mark leaving the committee.

Pierre: (*asking what you do on the Top30 committee*)

Amanda: You just drink on budget and then you make an event.

Anas: Which budget?

Amanda: Never mind. *All laughing*

Eline: It used to be 15 people and 10000 euros... Times have changed.

Amanda: So, are you discharging him now or not?

Mark: I'm thinking about it. I'm thinking about leaving him as an honorary member. Because he still wants to participate in the listening to the music and stuff.

Amanda: Let him still be in it if he wants to be discharged, he should be here.

Mark: Okay.

Victoria: Fair enough. So, I oppose to him being discharged. So, we continue.

Irina: How about changing the date of the event so he can be there.

Mark: Yeah, we can do it a bit earlier in February, but we'll see when it's the optimal time. So, I don't want to schedule it during exam periods and stuff like that.

Irina: Exams are over in February.

Mark: There can be labs...

Victoria: Or resits?

Mark: No.

Victoria: All right. Well, how about we establish that you have a meeting with the top 30 and talk about the dates. And in the next GMM we will see if he can be discharged.

Mark: Okay.

Victoria: All right, anyone else?

Mark: Uh, yes, if I got to mention for the BGF, we have a new member.

Round of applause

Victoria: Who is not here by the way, I'm a bit disappointed.

Pierre: Yeah, she is in Brussels.

Elko: Brussels? Ah.

Amanda: Who is the new member?

Mark: Hanieh Moradi.

Pierre: and Elko: *cheering*

Amanda: Then the BGF have to drink. (*beers being opened*)

Mark: She was actually there already.

Pierre: Oh yes, I need a new one. (*opening beers*)

Mark: Can I drink as well?

Victoria: Can I film this? It's for Elko's parents. Guys, you have to chug please?

Elko: Chug? Oh, I'm so bad! (*both starting to chug*)

Mark: Oh, Pierre got the technique down!

Victoria: Yes, Pierre has the technique.

Lisa: How? (*amazed by how fast they were*)

Mark: I appreciate the enthusiasm.

Victoria: You're tried, it's okay.

Amanda: Later, there's Bernolympics and one of it is the Rietadt which is chugging.

Pierre: Oh f*ck.

Amanda: You guys have to be there to earn the top one spot.

Victoria: Oh, Pierre will get it.

Pierre: I'll go train now.

Mark: We'll train together bro.

Amanda: My time is three seconds.

Pierre: Gotta break the bottle open.

Amanda: No, but you have a straw.

Mark: Oh, that's easy bro.

Victoria: Oh! It's so much faster with that.

Amanda: And professors also join, so if you can beat Patrizio Raffa...

Victoria: Patrizio? My guy drinks fast! In Woktober he made me chug with him, so I will.

Amanda: Yeah, Patrizio can chug.

Victoria: Yeah.

Amanda: Otherwise, everyone on the board needs to chug.

Victoria: You need to beat Patrizio? Oh me? No Mark.

Pierre: If I beat him. Any course I have with him; I get a pass.

Victoria: Sure. That is up with him, I can't establish that as board.

Mark: Is anybody opposed to Hanieh Moradi being installed as a new BGF member?

Amanda: No, no, no I had suggested honey. (*Answering a question from Pierre where she came from*)

Pierre: Okay.

Victoria: Okay, installed. (*BGF very happy*)

Lisa: Round of applause

Pierre: I mean, two of the four spectators are BGF, so of course we are going to be happy.

Elko: I'm more than happy.

Mark: All right, so another thing we have to mention is the installation of a policy committee. Are we doing it now? Or do we do it?

Victoria: Are we making it an official committee? All right.

Mark: For a policy committee, we have Amanda Tiffany Hendra.

Victoria: Does anyone oppose to Amanda being in the policy committee?

Anas: Yes, she is already doing a lot of work, so she can not be in the committee.

Victoria: *everyone laughing* Haha, uno reverse card.

Anas: PhDs in our policy committee?

Victoria: No, no, please. We need her for the policy committee because I cannot do that.

Amanda: *grabbed a beer for Anas* Oh yes, he's not drinking, so this drink goes to me haha.

Victoria: Just be happy though. He wants you to give it to him. He's waiting.

Amanda: I'll just make more motions.

Victoria: All right, continue.

Mark: Victoria Cruz Blanco being installed for policy committee and Eline

Hülsmann.

Victoria: Uh, oh, you oppose Pierre?

Pierre: I oppose. I feel like the board chairman...

Elko: I believe she is sick.

Pierre: The board chairwoman, who is currently very ill... She has to be in another committee too much. That is too much work.

Amanda: Oh my god the members are so concerned over you.

Victoria: I'm fine guys. I can manage. I will be okay.

Mark: She recommended herself, so...

Victoria: Your concern has been listened to and I will put it in a folder. Somewhere else.

Amanda: It seems like the members are very concerned over the board's health, so we make a motion for the chairman to drink more water from the beer. The beer has a lot of water inside it. For the members who agree, raise their hand. (*all hands raised*)

Victoria: I can't drink beer guys. That's not gonna help, right?

Pierre: But Amanda said water?

Victoria: Oh, no, she's said the form of beer.

Elko: Oh...

Pierre: I thought we'd just make her chug that whole bottle. (*points at Victoria's water bottle*)

Amanda: Oh, you know that's good. Okay, chug the whole bottle.

Ádám: I mean, it's almost empty.

Lisa: Gonna take a long time... (*Victoria chugging*)

Amanda: *cracking up*

Lisa: This gives me flashbacks to our kandidag.

Victoria: I'm fine, all right.

Mark: Are you guys agreeing with the installations?

Victoria: Basically installed, yes? Installed.

Amanda: Yay, more work for us!

Victoria: All right, is that it for the installations and discharges?

Mark: Uh, yes.

8) Committee updates

Victoria: Now we continue to committee updates in which Mark will keep on talking.

Mark: Thank you, Vic., We first have the AC with the upcoming events, so we have the Christmas dinner. As we said beforehand the dates have been changed over the past week. But right now, we're trying to organize it on the 12th of December. Hazem still has to, as I said before, reserve the NB canteen and after that is officialised, we'll start the preparations for the event itself. That's all for the AC.

Victoria: Next slide.

Amanda: I really recommend you to do a lot of promotion because it's usually one of the events that we excel at. And get a lot of professors to join in as well. And get there and be as soon as possible. Because sometimes they're really busy visited, and need

catering for the plates as well.

Mark: Okay.

Amanda: Three weeks? I would say by next week you already need to start the promotion. Because people probably already have stuff booked like two weeks in advance right now. Just go around, maybe if you see a professor say like, 'hey come to the Christmas Dinner!'.

Irina: Or you can send a 'safe the date'.

Mark: The 12th of December you mean?

Amanda: Just lock in Nijenborg as soon as possible. And then the moment you get Nijenborg immediately make an announcement and start promoting.

Mark: All right, I'll do that.

Victoria: Sorry, we have a motion. Made by me.

Amanda: Oh, my God.

Victoria: The motion reads as follows. 'The board was very hurt that the previous board member and very active member Amanda: Tiffany was not present at their Constitution Drinks, so we demand she chugs a beer to make up for it. Signed Victoria, Anas, Eline, Mark, Lisa and Ádám.

Victoria: (*Amanda looking confused*) It's here, it's there! (*Amanda cannot reach the beers*) I will stand up!

Amanda: Nah, nah, nah. It's okay.

Victoria: No no (*gives Amanda the beer*)

Amanda: I promise you I was gonna make up for it.

Victoria: Well, no, now you are.

Mark: Let me open it for you.

Amanda: Oh, you already opened it...

Amanda: chugging the beer

Mark: Yes, so next up is the BGF. We have the upcoming event ice skating, which is happening on the 26th of November.

Amanda: finishing half her beer

Victoria: That's not chugging. No, no, no, no, chugging.

Mark: Lift the pink as well. Like, come on.

Victoria: Chugging, chugging.

Amanda: I can't chug for the life of me. But other people can.

Pierre: Anyway, have you signed up the ice skating?

Lisa: Yeah, Amanda!

Victoria: Amanda, I will make another motion!

Pierre: It's a win, win. Either she chugs, or she tells me. Have you signed up for ice skating?

Amanda: But its at night...

Victoria: We made it at night so that people can come because you guys have work until like 5. We will all go together though. So, you won't be alone. We'll bike there usually. We usually bike together anyways.

Pierre: We need to be early, though.

Elko: I know.

Pierre: We can come pick you up. (*to Amanda*)

Elko: Come on.

Victoria: You live close to Elko.

Elko: She's complaining, and she lives next to me? Think about the people that actually live in the other side of the city. Think about that.

Amanda: I'm working behind there. My house is near here so I don't go around. I don't go further than Paddepoel.

Elko: Yeah, me neither! Let's not go then.

Pierre: And he lives like on Paddepoel.

Elko: Yeah, so...

Amanda: Yeah, but Paddepoel is like my limit.

Victoria: I hear like a lot of excuses and very little support to the BGF that's here.

Mark: Sounds like another motion Amanda! (*Lisa cheering*)

Victoria: Don't make me write it. Don't make me write it.

Lisa: Don't curse, you'll get another one.

Victoria: Don't make me sign up for ice skating and I won't make another motion. Okay, let's move on, all right, to the next committee update.

Mark: Yes, you see. Now that is Ádám's domain.

Ádám: Okay. So last block, we organized 3 support sessions out of one was not very successful. So, it will be reconsidered for next year, but the other two were very successful. Compared to the enrolment of the course, the attendance was very good.

Mark: There is a question.

Elko: Can I ask which one was not successful?

Ádám: The industrial organic chemistry and catalysis.

Victoria: As of last year, which Amanda gave it and only Lisa and I attended. Great TA though. I passed thanks to you so yeah, thank you.

Amanda: But IOCC, relatively, the course is getting better itself. Usually support session for IOCC attendance increases if there is a lot of premasters.

Ádám: It did.

Amanda: Premasters don't attend or get OC1, so then they go to IOCC and they get confused and they need additional material. So, if there's not a lot of premasters...

Ádám: I mean, that was the whole point of organizing it as all of the premasters were complaining or were struggling. But we also had an issue with the collaboration, and it was announced almost less than a week before, so there were more problems around it which should be resolved.

Amanda: Okay.

Ádám: So, the premasters would have been interested, but the date was not successfully communicated or just wasn't available.

Pierre: Will there be a Single-Phase Reactor resit support session?

Amanda: Did you just check our score?

Elko: No, no.

Pierre: No, no, no, no, this is gonna go something completely different. I mean will there be a Single-Phase Reactors resit support session?

Ádám: If there's high demand for it, we will reconsider, but we are not planning to

do one.

Pierre: As the chairman of a committee do I count as a reason?

Victoria: I feel like I should have made Elko chairman. Because Pierre is drunk with power.

Irina: How many people failed Single Phase?

Pierre: I have no idea.

Victoria: You can check. You can check on the on Brightspace how many people failed.

Pierre: Then I have to look at my grade again.

Mark: Is it below 5?

Pierre: No, but that makes it even worse. Then I was close to passing, right?

Irina: I would say if it is below 40% it is not worth doing it.

Ádám: I mean, the grades are not even yet fully published. So, I also don't know the passing grade, so they know they're

grades, but it's not uploaded in bright space or progress. So, it will be next week.

Ádám: So, I also don't have any information on the passing grade.

Amanda: I have a suggestion. Maybe something that we can do. We can make Bernoulli exclusive for like support sessions? Saying that we're gonna publicise that the in the support session it will be brand new questions. Or a question from past exams that there are no answers. We can do that for some of the courses. For example, I can do that for Multiphase to increase engagement for the support sessions and I can do that for PCD.

Victoria: Yes please.

Lisa: Anything really.

Pierre: Then I may be owning that shit.

Ádám: Honestly, I think if a support session is truly needed, students show up. So, 40 students showed up for thermodynamics and 17 for Electrochem.

Irina: And you can get new members through support sections if you make them exclusive.

Ádám: And that was the other thing I wanted to discuss that for the 1st block, I was also asked by the professor to make it available for non-members as well. But many people showed up. And I hope that for the 1st block, maybe it's good for advertising. But later onwards, I think if they just show up, eat the snacks and enjoy, that's good for them. But I would make it that you can sign it if you are a member.

Amanda: Yes, you can only sign up to a support session if you're a member. And you can only get the answer sheets that the TA gives, if you're a member. Because it's only available on a member only part of the website.

Ádám: Especially in the first blocks, some professors were specifically against making it just for Bernoulli members. Otherwise, then we will not get the exam paper and etc et cetera, so.

Amanda: Okay, but the answer is only available to the members. Like the tutorial answers. Whose professor said that?

Eline: Were they published anyway? Like the tutorial questions we did?

Ádám: It will be published on Brightspace. And also, for Thermodynamics, the

reason was, there are quite some engineering or other students from other programs. So not enrolled in chemical engineering. And excluding them didn't seem to be fair.

Victoria: They're not going to want to become Bernoulli members.

Amanda: But how will you check that? When they come to the support session, because Technical Thermodynamics is promoted also by Vassilis.

Ádám: And that was another very good point to put the super sessions on Brightspace. They were published by the professor, by the TAs, and it was very visible in the attendance. But then again, the problem is to have just members sign up. So how do you then still have everyone attending being a member?

Amanda: What I do is this. You can have some of the answer sheets in Brightspace, if they already have it. But for example, the TAs will do very thorough answers. Very thorough answers, and that is only accessible towards the members. And if anyone asks the TA like 'hey, can we have this on paper or do you have a digital copy of it?' the only thing the TA said is 'you can find it on the website'.

Ádám: How would you prevent it simply being reshared amongst them?

Amanda: You can't but it's a reason why somebody will join Bernoulli. If that happens more than once, they will join Bernoulli, because that's how I joined Bernoulli. That's how I joined other associations because they have more study materials there. Like: "I can check it at any time. It's 7 euros? Let's join." So, we're not gonna cross-check them, but if Bernoulli proves to have a lot of study materials a lot of questions or a lot of answers then, people are gonna gravitate to Bernoulli anyway. So, I think, to recap, publishing support session in the Brightspace is not bad. It's good. Having the questions on Brightspace is good. Having the answers from the TA that is hired by Bernoulli should only be available to the members.

Victoria: Like, maybe you can put the general answers. But if they're more detailed you can and they're done by the TA that we paid, those can be only in our website.

Amanda: And the professor cannot say that it should be published in Brightspace. Because the professor did not make it, it's not their effort.

Ádám: For example, for TT, the mock exam and also the answers were made by Vassilis. And it was just discussed by the TA.

Amanda: So, you could ask the TA 'hey, can you put everything that you discussed in writing?' The written part is only available by the members. You can't cross-check if some member will download it and share it with other people. But you can put a watermark on it for a little bit because that TA is paid by Bernoulli.

Victoria: So, whatever the TA does, that's not what the professors do, then we can technically take ownership of it?

Amanda: Yeah.

Ádám: I mean, I still think that it will work for most of the professors but not for all of them. So, some of them are very strict for their imagined way of doing it.

Amanda: Yes, but a lot of professors are on our side as well. Maybe 1 or 2 are very particular. But in my opinion, sometimes professors don't know, when you make a support session, that the TAs, hired by you, is contracted by Bernoulli. Like they're actually paid by Bernoulli's money. And not by the universities. It is by a subsidy of

the university, but it is employed by Bernoulli and you can be sterner. In mentioning 'hey, this document is for Bernoulli members only'. I can help if you're in that negotiation phase with the professor. But my advice is still the stuff that is done by a Bernoulli TA should only be for the members. That's also as far as I know how some other associations are doing it as well.

Victoria: We can always just take this advice and discuss it in the next board meeting. Anyway, since we will have one soon.

Amanda: Yes, I'm here as a member, well CvA, but this is my suggestion, leave it at that.

Ádám: And for the next block, we are planning to organize a support session or support sessions for Numerical Analysis. So, we will see how it goes. And PTP2, it will most likely be a collaboration with the CB. It's still under discussions because the first one was not very successful. So, I will like to change some parameters of the collaboration, but it might be a bit tricky. And if you have the time and Francesco agrees with it, we would like to do a Matlab crash course or like super session for 1st years to help them with the assignment for Transport Phenomena.

Irina: That is next week, the assignments start next week.

Ádám: But the deadline is just before the Christmas break or even in the Christmas break.

Amanda: Are you doing a Latex crash course again?

Ádám: We are planning to do so, but that's later in the year. So currently we are aiming to do a Python one starting in Physical Chemistry, also during the first year. And before Spectroscopy, so they at least see a code or how it works before they encounter to actually use it or understand it. And the latex one, when the last busy period happens, so either in the 3rd block, or maybe in the beginning of the last block.

Amanda: Okay, so the materials from those, you can probably keep Bernoullian.

Ádám: Okay. And for other things, we are also trying to expand the exam database and notes. So, we will email around professors as the exam season is over. So maybe we can refresh the exam database and try to get notes from students.

Ádám: And like figure out where maybe to get someone who we can ask consistently for the notes. And we will also work on the collaboration with our study bookseller. You might heard about it, WO4, it is same that the CB works with. Compared things for us to do, it would be just advertising it. And students would have the opportunity to order print books. And the last thing is, it's more on the educational side, that we would like to contact the Can't Dutch This or any similar learning environment. And also organize the language centre in university for best learning opportunity. And I think I covered everything.

Irina: Are you gonna support session for Special Process Equipment?

Ádám: Let me check.

Victoria: As a student for SPE, that would be very nice.

Ádám: I might have just missed it from the list.

Eline: You will need one for SPE.

Amanda: That's the relative moisture course?

Ádám: Ah, Process Control and Dynamics, yes, I just forgot to mention.
 Irina: *audience chatting about SPE*
 Elko: You also had SPE last year?
 Irina: Yeah. We have a PCD support session and that was nice, but we needed an SPE one. And are you doing one for Interfacial Engineering?
 Irina: Because I would like that.
 Ádám: So Interfacial is also planned. Last year, it was PCD, so if you would say that SPE is more needed than okay, then that's something's think about.
 Amanda: When is the exam?
 Victoria: End of January.
 Amanda: Ah.
 Irina: I mean, you can do both SPE and PCD.
 Pierre: Yeah, PCD might be needed.
 Victoria: I think PCD is harder.
 Pierre: I would prefer both.
 Ádám: *all discussing which course is harder*
 Victoria: We don't have tutorials.
 Lisa: Well, tutorials combined with lectures.
 Irina: Oh, so you don't have a TA for that course? Wow... We had a TA.
 Amanda: Well, is that still going right now?
 Lisa: But we don't have tutorials as well. You had tutorials?
 Victoria: But I think the assignments are our tutorials.
 Lisa: Yeah, but still... Okay. Ádám can we have a support session for SPE?
 Ádám: I mean, our meeting is next week.
 Lisa: Ah, I'll take it.
 Ádám: All right, any other issue to raise or do you want to add something?
 Victoria: *discussion about Interfacial Engineering*
 Elko: You were saying you were going to work on having more notes on the website, right? Because, last block I remember studying for PPM, although that is not really a tough course.
 Amanda: I can help you with that one.
 Ádám: It passed the range. So, I'm fine, thank you. But the thing is that if I go to CB, I see that they've got every course we have in Chemical Engineering. And if I go to Bernoulli, it's completely empty almost. And if they have notes it's the same ones they have in the CB as well. So might as well, you know, stay with CB in that sense of like having notes and all the database whatever. Yeah, so we have to find people who we can consistently ask, and I cannot promise that it you, so it will take years to have the same database the CB has.
 Victoria: So, Lisa and I already offered to give some of ours when that's pretty much as we can do.
 Lisa: I have beautiful Polymer Engineering notes.
 Victoria: Me too.
 Pierre: Don't ask me for my notes. I have her notes.
 Victoria: Haha yes, he has my notes.

Ádám: Yeah, I also thought to put some reward. That if you got some notes, like I don't know, a small chocolate or something like that.

Amanda: No, for that much of a budget, I would say, just get one of the merch.

Elko: Oh, I want to send in my notes now.

Victoria: No, your notes are sh*t...

Elko: *resisting*

Victoria: I know, but your notebook is not readable.

Pierre: I will submit your notes for the merch.

Victoria: You can't submit my notes. They are mine!

Irina: Ask the education committee to give you, their notes.

Ádám: Yes, but I mean, it's very personal. But also, my notes are completely useless for someone else. So, we have to find someone who is preparing them.

Lisa: I have a lot of notes.

Victoria: I have a lot in there, okay? Because they're also in the iPad. So, they're really readable, and so far, I'm doing great academically. I can also upload for Nuclear Energy even though it's not technically, like, a lot of people don't put it but it's an extra course that I know for sure the CB will have notes for.

Mark: I have some summaries for all the courses that I have taken. It's on paper, but like it's summaries for the entire course, everything that's important.

Ádám: And about the same thing, I just wanted to check that for the criteria that we are not allowed to upload anything without the permission of the professor that was done by the professor. If the notes are following the lecture slides or has the same content. Is it considered as content prepared by the professor copied by the students. Or can you handle it as something made by the students?

Victoria: How are they gonna know that? I don't even know if I made them from the slides.

Ádám: But we cannot upload material made by the professor. But I don't know how much it differs, if the same structure and material is copied down as notes.

Elko: But the professor bases the slides on a book. It's like, they are not their notes.

Ádám: Yeah, but they still have their work in it. They organized it. So, we are not allowed to publish without their permission. And I think it's a bit of a borderline where it is considered student's work.

Amanda: I think if it contains the slides, that's very sensitive. Because you can be a member of Bernoulli, undetected, as kind of like an outsider for a while without being enrolled in university. That rule is because they don't want the people not enrolled in university to have the material. Because it's property university and I would see how, if it contains the professor's slide, that It's the property of the professor technically. Even if it is scribbled on top of it that would still count as the professor's material.

Eline: When I make notes, I have the exact slides and I use the exact words, but the pictures are not in it.

Amanda: Then in my opinion that should still be totally fine.

Victoria: Because when I do the lectures, I do my own notes, but sometimes I cut out pictures from their slides. But I could also delete those pictures.

Irina: I wouldn't use that. But if it is handwritten notes and handwritten drawings, I think it is fine.

Lisa: I have those.

Irina: Because then you could even argue like, the student put in effort as well.

Ádám: Okay, it is thus a bit bullsh*t.

Mark: Okay, so sometimes pictures used as images from the textbook itself?

Irina: Yeah, don't use the images. Just hand drawn stuff.

Victoria: All right, we'll figure it out then. Okay, anything else for EC? No? Question round!

9) Questions Round

Victoria: Questions?

Irina: Was that all the committees?

Victoria: No, but I asked them, which ones did we need updates.

Irina: No, you still need to go through all of them.

Victoria: Alright then. Well, I don't have a slide for it, but let's continue with them.

Amanda: Next GMM you should mention there's no updates for 'this, this, this and this...'

Irina: Yeah, but you can still be like KasCie: no updates.

Victoria: All right, we never have the KasCie.

Mark: Okay, so Top30. We currently have the top 100 Google form on the group chat, and some people have uploaded already their recommendations. So, if anybody didn't upload their recommendations on the Google form, please go in the announcement group chat and the press the link.

Lisa: You should send a reminder.

Amanda: I just remember something. Because you only have the BGF here, but the committee update is usually the committee doing it. And if the committee are not here, the board represents them as the committee.

Mark: I mean, I am commissioner of internal affairs, which takes care of all the committees?

Amanda: Internal affairs is good, but you should ask BGF.

Victoria: But we already did their part.

Mark: This is top 40 we're talking about. For next time we'll take the advice and we'll let them speak.

Amanda: Let them speak.

Victoria: Be prepared for the next one Pierre.

Pierre: Look, I am prepared!

Mark: And for the symposium, we have enough members to start the symposium already. And they had a transfer today at 3 PM and the previous members of the symposium, Timo and Naomi basically guided the new members of the symposium what to do. And they will start searching for speakers.

Amanda: Topic first, topic announcement.

Mark: Yeah, we'll do the theme and then they'll search the speakers. But today's meeting, I don't know the details, so I'll have to ask them. So yeah, that's all the

updates for those 2 committees.

Amanda: And the KasCie?

Mark: The KasCie, I don't know, Anas?

Anas: *shaking his head*

Victoria: As you'll see, we have no updates.

Mark: Does the CvA have an input?

Amanda: The board is doing well! No, the CvA is usually not giving any updates.

Irina: Is there still anything about BGA?

Victoria: I know they're doing their interview soon. Like they sent out the message.

Mark: The deadline is 7th of December, I think.

Ádám: Like two weeks ago, they had like an information session.

Victoria: Yes, they had an info session. And now they're waiting for people to sign up for them to do the interviews. But as I asked Corniek, because I wanted to make sure, that's for the actual committee, not for actually applying for the BGA. (*Amanda laughing*) I wanted to make sure.

Amanda: No, it is for the actual committee and board members can also apply

Victoria: No, but I don't want to be part of another thing. But I asked them because I told them that maybe it would be smart to do an info session on the BGA itself.

Victoria: Like, not necessarily to apply for the committee. But for how does it work? Because I have no idea how it works, but I would like to be part of it.

Amanda: They will have a couple of borrels under them. And they will have the location announcement borrels. But BGA is a committee by itself. It is independent, so they have their own budget. They have their own thing. So, that's not something that you have to take care of. You just need to remind it, have the borrel and have the promotion ready, so you can help promote.

Irina: Do you know if they have any people applying?

Victoria: I have no idea.

Amanda: There's were some people going to the info session that I know.

Irina: But those people, are there in any Bernoulli committees?

Amanda: One of them is doing a Bernoulli committee. *Looks suspicious*

Ádám: I think that is one of the best things with those, so I hope that at least that one will be filled without having to force members to do it.

Amanda: BGA? Yeah, the finding people itself is all on the BGA committee. We don't do that for BGA. They have be the one promoting everything.

Victoria: Is Corniek staying? We don't know? okay.

10) Closing

Victoria: All right, so those are all of the committees. No questions? Really? All right, we continue to closing at, what time is it, 6:25 PM. I think this is the shortest GMM in the history of GMMs.